the ventuno press 618 Waycross Road Cincinnati, Ohio 45240 U.S.A.

September 3, 1986

Professor D. Brian Spalding
Editor, International Journal of Heat and Mass Transfer
Mechanical Engineering Department
Imperial College of Science and Technology
Exhibition Road
London SW7 2AZ
ENGLAND

Dear Professor Spalding,

In our telephone conversation of September 3, we discussed the article I sent you on October 30, 1985 dealing with the origin of the h concept. You indicated you would reconsider your earlier decision not to have the article reviewed, and requested that I resubmit the article. Toward that end, I enclose:

A copy of your letter of November 26, 1985.

A copy of Newton's article which I suggest should precede my article.

A copy of "A New Look at the Origin of the Heat Transfer Coefficient Concept" by myself, dated October 29, 1985.

As I mentioned in our telephone conversation, copies of the subject manuscript were available for perusal at my booth at the recent International Heat Transfer Conference. When the copies began disappearing, I wrote "DO NOT REMOVE" on the remaining copies and put up a small sign which stated that copies would be mailed to those who requested it. 52 persons went to the trouble of writing their names and addresses on the signup sheet provided.

Thank you for reconsidering.

Sincerely,

E. alu

Eugene F. Adiutori

dm

enc 3